St George’s Andorra – Report to Synod 2017
Dear friends, we have once more been very limited generally in resources. We once more have only one churchwarden and no church secretary, and our church council is small. Next year we will have no churchwarden and the second part of this report is about our plans for the future.
Revd Deborah Chapman came up from Barcelona to hold three services for us – twice in the ski season (when she combined her visit with just a little skiing) and once at the very end of July as she was on her way to France. We confirmed what we found out last year, that she has a very good singing voice, preaches very well, and has a good sense of humour; she is a major factor in our plans for the future (see below). The only drawback is that we use a local catholic church for our monthly Holy Communion services, which is not available to us when we have a lady priest, as our local Archbishop (the Co Prince of Andorra as it happens) is socially conservative and we have held back from approaching him. So we held two services indoors in a member’s house looking out over the valley and the mountains beyond and one in her garden looking out at the same view.

The annual garden party once more attracted all sorts of people who like to meet with us but have not actually been seen in church for – well a very long time. The sun shone and we provided enough shade to avoid people frying (the clear air at our 1,250 metres means that bright sun burns even if the temperature is quite pleasant and not too hot). The food was good, the company excellent and everybody in good humour. Deborah Chapman circulated and looked everybody straight in the eye, but they still have not come to a service!
Paul Needle came back again for Harvest Festival and has agreed to come again twice in 2017 (we love his bible studies and the mischievous additions to each of his services) – but on condition that he does not have to “do” Harvest Festival again (he pleads that he has run out of sermons). Having the diocesan communications director as a visitor is a real help in keeping up to date with what is happening elsewhere.
We have been talking with St George’s Barcelona and have proposed through the help of Revd John Chapman that we go into a three-year hibernation as a chaplaincy from January 1, 2017 and become a worship centre of Barcelona. We are awaiting the response from Bishop David as this is written. This proposed change in status should mean no need for a churchwarden or a formal church council or church secretary. John Pinnell would still act as “treasurer” as we have to run a local bank account and he organizes visiting chaplains and pays out for the associated costs. He has also agreed to take the full day safeguarding training course (as he has completed the self study courses) and act as safeguarding representative. He would simply note that his application for clearance through the diocesan office was first submitted in July and he has no news as yet as to whether UK clearance has been forthcoming; Andorra took 24 hours and Spain (by post) took four weeks.

Revd Deborah Chapman is booked in to visit and and preach for each of January, February and March and Revd John Chapman will be with us to celebrate a wedding in early March. That will be the start to our new future. We look forward to more visits from Barcelona in 2017!
Churchwarden: Michael Derham (+376) 363 707 Church email: englishchurch@andorra.ad and website: www.stgeorges-andorra.org
Twitter @StGeorgeAndorra 

PAGE  
1

